
 

 

Update: Jail Deputy, Rian Alden, Indicted on Assault in the Second Degree 

Charges Stemming From a 2018 Incident  

June 26, 2020 

 

Yesterday, the Washington County District Attorney's Office presented additional evidence to a 
grand jury related to Deputy Rian Alden's use of force incident. The Grand Jury returned a 
charge of assault in the second degree (2 counts), unlawful use of a weapon, and official 
misconduct. As a reminder, evidence in the case cannot be released until the case is 
adjudicated. 
 
This morning, Rian Alden turned himself in to the Washington County Jail where he was 
booked and then lodged in the Columbia County Jail for safety reasons. Bail is set at 
$250,000. Rian Alden continues to be on administrative leave. 
 

A Washington County Sheriff's Office Jail Deputy has been Indicted on 

Charges of Official Misconduct Stemming From a 2018 Incident  

June 5, 2020 

 

In March 2018, the Washington County Sheriff's Office conducted an investigation on a 
concerning use of force incident in the jail. Jail Deputy Rian Alden, employed since 2007, used 
force on an arrestee during booking. The incident was flagged for additional review by a 
supervisor, and subsequently, the Sheriff's Office requested an outside agency conduct the 
investigation. The Multnomah County Sheriff's Office and the Oregon State Police investigated 
the incident and forwarded their conclusions to the Washington County District Attorney's 
Office. At that time, the District Attorney's Office lacked sufficient evidence to prosecute Rian 
Alden and did not proceed with charges. 
 
On May 31, 2020, the Sheriff's Office received a concerning email alleging Rian Alden 
engaged in online communication, which contained racial epithets in December 2003. In 
response, the Sheriff's Office immediately placed him on administrative leave and initiated a 
personnel investigation. When the Washington County District Attorney's Office learned of the 
email, they re-opened the criminal case against the deputy. 



 

 

 
Earlier today, the District Attorney's Office presented the case to a grand jury who returned a 
charge of Official Misconduct in the First Degree (A Misdemeanor). Consistent with legal 
obligations in any active criminal proceeding, evidence in the case cannot be released until 
after the case is adjudicated. 
 
Washington County Sheriff Pat Garrett states, "Given new information available in this case, I 
understand and support the District Attorney's decision to present the evidence to a grand jury. 
I thank the grand jury for their time and respect their decision." 
 


